

Education for Service

CENTRAL MISSOURI STATE TEACHERS COLLEGE WARRENSBURG, MO.

January 8, 1942

Dr. Forest Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

As you know, the Midwest District Meeting of the American Association for Health and Physical Education will be held in Des Moines the first week in April. I am chairman of the section on men's athletics.

There has been some complaint in the past that these programs did not have enough athletic content for the many coaches who will be present. I am trying to get some men well-known in the athletic field to appear on this program. If you will be in attendance, I would like to have you talk to this group either Thursday afternoon, April 2, or Friday afternoon, April 3. Des Moines is centrally located, and we are anticipating a large attendance. I believe that the meetings will prove worth-while. Hoping that I may have a favorable reply, I am Sincerely yours,

Carl Voltmer

P.S. Best of luck to that fine-looking basketball team.